

Largo Flying Club General Meeting
Minutes of June 7, 2016

Meeting called to order at 7 pm by President Gearheart. There were 20 members present.

1. Minutes of the May 3, 2016 meeting were read and approved. Motion to accept by Tim Wojciechowski, seconded by Mike Donnell. Motion carried.

2. Reports from officers:

- a. Vice President Tom Wojciechowski was not present. There will not be a fun fly this month.
- b. Secretary Mary Tittle had no report.
- c. Safety Officer Ray Crumrine reported there were three suspensions for flying out of bounds.
- d. Field Maintenance Officer Robie Riggle reported the solar usage was 880 amp hours. Repairs to be completed include fill the washed out area at the east end, tape the seams, and fix the pot holes in runway.
- e. Chief Flight Instructor Tim Wojciechowski reported there is one student who is actively learning with the President and Vice president
- f. Newsletter editor Russ Cromwell was not present. Via e-mail, he announced the June newsletter is on the web. He asked that members use the largo_flying_club_newsletter@gmail.com for correspondence. He asked members to send articles and/or pictures for the newsletter.
- g. Youth Program Director Larry Tittle reported we have 10 children signed for the summer camp. He will be sending an e-mail to volunteers soon. Starting after the summer camp, he plans to start a lend program for members to borrow any of the summer camp equipment to introduce friends and relatives to the hobby.
- h. Webmaster John Miller had no report.

3. Old Business

- a. Ron Cheshire discussed dates for the fall swap meet. Due to other activities, the swap meet will be November 26. The charge will be \$3.00 per car.
- b. One member asked that the password for the roster could match the gate code. When the roster is updated, the password will be changed.

4. New Business:

- a. One member asked about insurance for the field. We do not have insurance coverage for the shelters and shed.
- b. One member wanted to discuss a recent e-mail from AMA about establishing drone parks. AMA will be sending postcards to cities and towns about having places for individuals to fly drones. We may want to discuss the concept and identify ideas about what might be needed if the City of Largo asks about it. Larry Tittle will develop a list of talking points for the next meeting.
- c. One member wanted to discuss the suitability of having larger aircraft fly at our field.

The meeting was interrupted by an employee who said the community center closed at 8 pm during the summer.

A motion was made to start the summer meetings at 6:30pm during the summer months by Rich Raucci, seconded by John Miller. Motion carried.

Motion to adjourn at 8pm by Kathy White, seconded by John Miller. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted by Mary Tittle

Copies to: Dave Gearheart, Ted Wojciechowski, Webmaster